Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel 
              Minutes of Regular Meeting Wednesday, April 3, 2013
Call to Order: Chair MacCormick called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

Present: Chris MacCormick, Jeff Blum, Ed Easter, and Claire Morehouse 

Absent: Dan DiSanto

Others present: Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Planning Board Chair Nancy Gil, Greg & Ginger Johnson, and Bill Johnston

Approval of Minutes: On motion by Easter, seconded by Blum, the CPP approved the February 6, 2013 minutes.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Announcements: 

· Ed Easter is tasked with conducting the safety training for the CPP and will train the members at a future CPP meeting.
· Clerk Balloni reminded the CPP of the importance of reviewing applications prior to the board meetings and keeping the documents in chronological order.
Changes to the agenda: Applications # 13-07 and 13-09, under New Business, will be reviewed before Application #12-13.
Old Business:
The CPP requested that Clerk Balloni contact Brian Brown from Wells College and inquire on the status of researching alternate plans for the railings in front of 316 Main Street (Tax Map #182.13-1-33, Mandell House).  The application has been tabled since the November 7, 2012 CPP meeting.
New Business:  

Applications for Certificate of Appropriateness 

#13-07 from Greg and Ginger Johnson for a deck renovation and sunroom at 2 Dublin Hill Road (Tax Map #182.17-1-31).
Bill Johnston from Comfort Windows and Siding detailed the partial removal of the current deck and the addition of a 10 X 10 sunroom on the south side of the house.  The current window on the south side of the house will be replaced by a door granting access to the sunroom and the roof will be shed style.  Mr. Johnston included photos of similar style sunrooms for consideration.

On motion by Easter, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP approved Application #13-07 as submitted.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, Easter and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

 #13-09 from the Village of Aurora for renovation of the front façade of the Village of Aurora Post Office (Tax Map #181.16-1-16).  

Mayor Bennett explained updating the sign and enhancing the current façade to reflect architectural styles of the time period when it was built (late 50’s-early 60’s).  
On motion by Blum, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP approved Application #13-09 as submitted.

 #12-13 from Michael Peter for a dock/boathouse addition at 461 Main Street 

(Tax Map #181.12-1-6).
Chair MacCormick reminded those present that the repair and addition of the first level of the dock had been approved at the August 1, 2012 CPP meeting with the understanding that modifications to the application would require additional CPP review.

Discussion ensued regarding the appropriateness of the proportion of the dock/boathouse to the property as there are few properties in the village with the length of shoreline and magnitude of the Peter residence that can accommodate the scale of the applicant’s proposed structure.   The CPP determined that, based on the expanse of the Peter property, the proposed dock/boathouse is appropriate.  
On motion by Morehouse, seconded by Easter, the CPP approved the modification to Application #12-13 as submitted.
Planning Board Chair Gil informed the CPP that Application #12-13 would now go to County Planning for the required 239 m & l review as it is within 500 feet of a public way, Cayuga Lake, as well as part of the Village of Aurora Historic District and, upon the County Planning Board’s determination, the application would be deemed complete and submitted to the Planning Board for final review and decision.  

Adjournment: 

On motion by Easter, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:03pm.
AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, Easter and Morehouse.
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni, Village Clerk
